
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

61st True Children’s Day:        15th November 

Melbourne members celebrated the 61st True Children’s Day and the 33rd Foundation Day for the 

Unified Nation of Heaven and Earth. The church service was held outside in accordance with Covid 

rules and was the first gathering of members in many months. 

 

 

Camp Belgrave: 

A logo has been made and the website is up and running: https://campbelgrave.com.au/ 

The property is still being prepared to receive clients. We have already received a third unsolicited 

call from a potential client wanting to inquire about our facilities. 



 

Tree clean-up & Property working Bee:             13th & 14th November 

Over 2 days members of the community helped clean up the fallen trees and bring the property into 

good shape in preparation for Sunday Service and future Camp clients. 

 
Storage room repair complete:       18th November 

The repair of the Storage room has been completed. We are very grateful to the Robertson family 

for their hard work on this project. 

 



 

Youth activity:         7th November 

Melbourne and Sydney DP study groups held a joint study session over zoom, hosted by Hiromi 

Kobayashi and Ken Schmittat.  

 

Cleaning out hall, kitchen and further outside work:        21st November 

Again community members came to the centre over the weekend to prepare the interior of the 

church buildings, especially the kitchen and office areas. Further work was done outside clearing 

logs, removing ants nests from the sisters bathroom and various other tasks. 



 

Witnessing team first meeting:        27th November 

An initial witnessing taskforce has gathered over zoom to discuss strategies for introducing the 

blessing to non-members and organising dates for their initial education, as we already have one 

confirmed candidate and several others who may be interested. The team will also make dates and 

plans for our first DP workshops of 2021. 

  

Interview with KVAA President Tom Parkinson:     19th November 

After communicating with Debby the Secretary of Korean War Veterans Association I was able to 

secure an interview with their President Tom Parkinson at Pascoe Vale RSL. Debby called the 

following Tuesday to follow up and inquire about the USB with a copy of the Rally of Hope. Since 

they were not able to celebrate the 70th year anniversary due to covid they are very keen to watch 

the performance in their honour.  

 


